

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



October 8, 1993

The Honorable Thomas Sheridan First Selectman 15 Rope Ferry Road Waterford, CT 06385-2886

Dear Selectman Sheridan:

Subject: Local Noise Control Ordinance Waterford, Connecticut

Thank you for your letter of August 11, 1993 to Commissioner Keeney requesting approval of Waterford's recently adopted noise control ordinance.

Based on our review of the ordinance (copy attached) it is my determination that the Waterford Noise Control Ordinance is in conformity with state noise control standards. Therefore, pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes Section 22a-73(c), I approve Waterford's Noise Control Ordinance as approved by the Waterford Representative Town Meeting on August 2, 1993. (Please note that the authority to approve local noise control ordinances was delegated to the Deputy Commissioner of Environmental Protection in 1987.)

Sincerely,

Robert E. Moore

Deputy Commissioner

Attachment